Woodland Elementary

SBDM Minutes

June 5, 2006

Opening Business – The regular SBDM meeting for Woodland Elementary was held on Tuesday, June 5 at 9:00 am in the school conference room.  Those in attendance were   Teresa Morgan, Tammy Hall, , Stephine Flickinger, Derisa Hindle, Chelsea Mansell were present.  Judy Carter was unable to attend.  Nancy Lowman recorded meeting minutes.

Agenda Approval – The agenda was approved by consensus

Visitors – There were no visitors present

Minutes – The May minutes were approved as read.  

Good News – Students enjoyed Field Day and going to the skating rink as a reward for their effort on the State Assessment.  In addition there were no serious accident reports for the 05-06 school year and few serious behavior incidences for the 05-06 school year.  

Handwriting Adoption – The council approved the adoption of Handwriting Without Tears.  An emphasis will be placed on proper handwriting and materials will be purchased.

Budget - Copies of the MUNIS report and School Activity Funds reports were distributed for review.  

Staff  Dress Code  – The Board of Education has asked each school to visit it’s professional dress policy.  Woodland has a policy in place to include no flip-flops; no tank tops; no overalls or tops that show cleavage.  In addition, there is to be no low-rise pants, no underwear strings showing, stomach/midriff shirts should not be worn, tongue piercing should not be worn due to the effect on speech and belly rings are not to show. 

SBDM elections –  Stephine Flickinger, teacher and Chelsea Mansell, parent, attended the meeting as new members.   Due to no minority parent being voted in during the regular election, a special election will be held to elect a minority parent.  Bekcy Laux  will need to be replaced on the council as well as a minority teacher representative elected.  

ESS – Currently, our ESS program is for homework assistance.  When students do not bring in assignments and materials, ESS is not productive as reported by the ESS teachers.  In order to meet the needs of low performing students, an ESS wavier will be completed to allow us to hire an assistant to work with these students during the school day.  The assistant(s) would work with 5-6 of the lowest students from each class pending state approval of the daytime wavier. 

Hiring- The SBDM agreed to hire an additional assistant using Per Pupil Allocation.  Any extra time that assistants have will be used to work with students in addition to working with small groups.

The following hiring’s were approved:

Monica Bybee

Melissa Millay

Jennifer Ford

Dana Ingram

Patricia Stock

Mary Foster

Meeting Times – The time for the SBDM meetings will be set at a later date after council members have time to review their schedules. 

